Government of South Australia

Department for Education

Freedom of Information
Information Release Unit

Our Ref: DE18/30248 Customer Services and Business Support
Your Ref: 6939425 31 Flinders Sireet
Adelaide SA 5000
GPO Box 1152
Adelaide SA 5001
DX 541
Hon Kyam Maher MLC Tel 088226 3231
: Email education.foi@sa.gov.au
Parliament House www.education.sa.gov.au

North Terrace
ADELAIDE SA 5000

Dear Mr Maher
RE Freedom of Information - Determination

| refer to your Freedom of Information application received by the Department for
Education on 22 May 2018, requesting access to:

‘Since 17 March 2018, copies of any and all documents (including but
not limited to physical, electronic or written briefs, minutes, emails, and
any other documents) which lists or provides the name and position
title of all senior Human Resources staff within the agency.’

This was clarified via email with your office to be:

‘A list with names and position titles’ and featuring ‘a senior executive
with HR responsibility, and managers and team leaders’

Searches have been conducted for information in relation to your request. One
document was located that has been identified as matching the scope of your
application.

| have considered the document, with reference to the Freedom of Information Act
1991 (the FOI Act), and have determined to release the document to you in part.
Information which is outside of the scope of your application has been removed.

No costs have been levied for processing of your application as they are within the
threshold prescribed by the Fees and Charges Regulations allowed for Members of
Parliament.

In accordance with the requirements of Premier and Cabinet Circular PC045, details
of your FOI application, a copy of your notice of determination, schedule of
documents and the documents to which you are given access, may be published in
the agency’'s disclosure log. A copy of PC045 can be found at
http://.dpc.sa.gov.au/what-we-do/services-for-government/premier-and-cabinet-

circulars. If you disagree with publication, please advise the undersigned at
education.foi@sa.gov.au within 30 days from the date of notice of determination.




Should you require further information, please contact Freedom of Information on
telephone 8226 3231 or email education.foi@sa.gov.au.

Yours sincerel

Chrissie Argitis
ACCREDITED FREEDOM OF INFORMATION OFFICER

W)aune 2018
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